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Joe Serrano

From: Linda Wilshusen <l-j-w@pacbell.net>
Sent: Friday, April 2, 2021 7:25 PM
To: Joe Serrano
Cc: Debra Means
Subject: Re: April 7 LAFCO Meeting re Agenda Packet Now Available

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown 
senders or unexpected email.**** 

Hello LAFCO Commissioners and Staff -  
 
Regarding Item#6B, I'm writing to add my heartfelt commendation to Debra Means for her public service over 
the past years and to wish her the very best into the future. 
 
Debra, together with former LAFCO Executive Director Pat McCormick, was incredibly helpful when I sought 
LAFCO's assistance five years ago as a novice local history researcher. That research resulted in a paper 
entitled "Between the Gulches: The Twin Fates of Live Oak Cityhood and the Broadway-Brommer Road", 
published in the Museum of Art & History Journal Landscapes: Activism that Shaped Santa Cruz County 
1955-2005. This paper relies heavily on information from LAFCO files, and I could not have progressed with 
my research without Debra's ongoing and knowledgable assistance.  
 
The LAFCO historic records database Debra championed will be a wonderfully valuable resource for our 
greater Santa Cruz County community through time.  
 
Thank you so much, Debra. Your contributions and dedication to public service have been, and will be, very 
meaningful to the people of Santa Cruz County. 
 
 
- Linda Wilshusen, Live Oak 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Thursday, April 1, 2021, 03:22:51 PM PDT, Joe Serrano <joe.serrano@santacruzcounty.us> wrote:  
 
 

Good Afternoon, 

  

Per your request, this email informs you that the agenda packet for the April 7th LAFCO Meeting is now available online: 
https://www.santacruzlafco.org/meetings/2021-agenda-packets/.  
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A copy of the agenda, with hyperlinks to each staff report, is attached to this email for your convenience. Let me know if 
you have any issues accessing any staff report or attachment. 

  

Commission Clerk Retirement 

Please note that the upcoming meeting will be Debra Means’ last Commission Hearing. The Commission and members of 
the public are invited to take this opportunity to thank Ms. Debra for 19-years of dedicated service as LAFCO’s 
Commission Clerk.   

  

Meeting Attendance 

The meeting will be held virtually through Zoom Webinar. The first page of the agenda indicates how to access the online 
meeting.  

  

  

LAFCO staff will continue to inform you when agendas are available online unless you direct us to remove your email from 
the list.  

  

Thank you. 

  

-Joe 

  

Joe A. Serrano 

Executive Officer 
Local Agency Formation Commission of Santa Cruz County 

701 Ocean Street, Room 318-D, Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

Email: joe@santacruzlafco.org  

Phone: (831) 454-2055 

 

  


